

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE FRIENDS OF ST ANDREWS  
CHURCH, WEAVERTHORPE  
HELD AT 7.30PM ON WEDNESDAY 12<sup>TH</sup> JUNE 2013 AT THE METHODIST  
CHAPEL

Those present were:

Annette Mitchell	Chair
Pete Wilson	Vice Chair
Malcolm Carter	Treasurer

Jeff and Penny House, Norma Harrison, Anne Downes, Greta Wordsworth,  
Geoff Woodall, Trish Lake

Apologies for absence were received from: Jill Wilson, Gill and James  
Trowsdale, Richard Hebblethwaite and Ursula McDonald.

## 1 Minutes

1.1 The Minutes were approved as a true record

1.2 **Matters Arising** The hearing loop has still to be handed over to the  
PCC.

2 **PCC News** Trish Lake reported that there had been a meeting that  
Monday.

2.1 The PCC is obtaining quotes for the electricity supply to be updated so  
that the under pew heating can be installed. They are also going to  
contact churches who have under pew heating for their opinion.

2.2 PW pointed out that JW is being missed off the distribution list for PCC  
meeting. TL will check this.

2.3 TL also reported that during some more recent upgrading of the  
electricity there had been some adverse comment on the work  
previously done. PH said she didn't think the areas being talked about  
were the same as those previously upgraded. In any event it was felt  
that if the previous work had not been up to standard the PCC should  
go back to the company who did the work and ask them to comment or  
make good the work.

## 3 Treasurer's Report

MC reported that there is currently £3,086.35 in the account plus £121  
to go in from the lecture. £1134 had been raised by the fashion show  
at the Bluebell and thanks were recorded to Anne Downes for  
organising the event.

#### **4 Fund Raising**

- 4.1 The Windypits Lecture given by Dr Richard Myerscough had not been particularly well attended but it had been a good lecture and had raised £121. PW stressed that as well as raising money these events were just as important for making sure the church is accessed and used.
- 4.2 NH suggested the next event be a presentation/lecture by the Scarborough Marine Centre. This has since been confirmed as the 6<sup>th</sup> September.
- 4.3 Open Gardens Tombola. Mary McKinley and Pat Moorfoot are organising this and running it on the day. TL asked for donations of prizes.
- 4.4 The quiz on 13<sup>th</sup> July will include a barbeque and the one on 29<sup>th</sup> November a hot meal.

#### **5 Any Other Business**

- 5.1 Thanks were recorded to Geoff Woodall and Richard Hebblethwaite for once again checking and cleaning the tower. Cigarette butts had been found and this was noted for the future, that workmen must be told it is a non smoking area.

#### **6 Date of Next Meeting**

It was agreed to hold a short meeting prior to the next lecture on 6<sup>th</sup> September.